Panmure District School News
No.10 - Term.1, Week 10 –Monday 03 April 2017
Greetings, Kia ora, Talofa lava, Kia orana, Malo e lelei, Fakalofa Lahi Atu, Namaste, An Young Haseyo, Konichiwha, Bula Vinaka, Sawadee, Dobra Dan, Ni Hao, As-salamu alaykum, Hola
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Duffy Role Model Assembly 

Our first Duffy role model assembly will be held tomorrow, Tuesday 04 April in the school hall. The guest speakers are Filipe Manu and Madison Nonoa. Parents, family and friends are most welcome to attend the assembly.  

Eastern Zone Rippa Rugby Tournament  

Rippa Rugby Tournament was a blast! We were all excited to go with the Year 4, 5, and 6 students. Mrs Phillips, Mrs O’Neil, and Mrs Kumar transported and supported us at the game. When we got there, we saw a lots of schools that were participating in the Rippa Rugby Tournament. After our first game, there was a member of the Mount Wellington Rugby club who came to help us. His name was Vili. He taught us how to pass down and support the person with the ball. We kept on versing other schools until we versed Bailey Road. We won against them! We also got some lunch from Vili at the end. Vili brought us chips and chocolate marshmallow. After we ate, we were transported back to school to change and go to assembly. We played a total of six games and had the time of our lives. Thank you Mount Wellington Rugby Club for looking after us.

Report By Mariesall Room 5 

Our student in Action at Eastern Zone Rippa Rugby 
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Weaving in Action by - Room 6  
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Important Health Notice 

Mumps Outbreak in Auckland

The Auckland Regional Public Health Service is managing a mumps outbreak in Auckland. More than 35 cases have been confirmed so far and more than half of these are occurring in children and teens aged 10-19 years. “I urge parents to check with their doctors to ensure their families’ measles mumps and rubella vaccinations are up to date. I recommend this is done before the school holidays. Vaccination is free and it will protect your child and the community,” says Medical Officer of Health Dr Michael Hale. 
Mumps can spread quickly among those who are not immune, particularly in schools. A single child with mumps at secondary school could cause an outbreak, because immunity in that age group is well below the national average. “If parents do not organize vaccination quickly, their children’s learning could be disrupted. We are in the midst of an outbreak and already large numbers of students are scrambling to catch up on school work after falling ill with mumps for several weeks,” says Dr Hale. 

Most people recover from mumps, but it can have serious complications. Although rare, infertility can occur. The disease can also cause inflammation of tissue surrounding the brain (meningitis), inflamed testicles or ovaries and deafness. “The best way to avoid getting an infectious disease like mumps is to ensure you are fully immunized with the MMR vaccine,” says Dr Hale.

Merit Awards – 

Room 3 – 

Dipasha Prasad for being very helpful in classroom chores. 

Josiah Baker for showing great work attitude in the class. 

Room 4 - 

Krishan Patel for his great effort in completing his written tasks. 

Sione Taulanga for his positive attitude in completing his written work. 

Room 5 - 

Josephine Lauti for volunteering to set up the hall for the social night. 

Toapasi Toki for trying his best to complete the given task on time. 

Room 6 – 

Cloyan Ares for being supportive and being a good role model in his classroom. 

Kartik Patel for showing a lot of passion to learn and he loves to read. 

Room 9 - 

Abigail Vea for her very neat handwriting. 

Ivanya Halalova for her improved sentences in writing. 

Room 10 - 

Dwayne Aukuso for quickly learning the skills of weaving a putiputi flower using flax. 

Hinano McQuade for her confidence in helping her peers how to weave a putiputi flower using flax. 

Environmental Award – 

Mrs. Karan and Mrs. Kamuhemu for maintaining a pleasant work environment and always having a welcoming smile on their face. 

Duffy Book Awards 

Serenity Potts for using text and picture cues to predict and confirm. 

Tanush Karanam for being able to say in his own words the order of the story. 

Tayyab Faizi for reading with enjoyment and expression of the text. 

Elijah Kaisa for good work habits in reading and writing. 

Tupara Harrison for seeking additional information on the topics that interests him. 

Bronte Tonga for reading extensively together information on Maori Culture. 

Hazle Padayao for having a positive attitude in the classroom and setting in well. 

Ana Kaufusi for working hard during the week to change her attitude to new learning tasks. 

Benedict Mbalazi for sharing his ideas about the topics the class is discussing. 

David Lotufaafetai for trying his best in explaining his understanding of the text read. 

Rachel Taulanga for actively engages in reading and completing tasks on time. 

Kavi Mudaliar for being able to make influences and rad for meaning. 
Hui / Fono Community Consultation Evening 
Thank you to the whānau who attended the hui/fono on Thursday night. It is really important that you share your views and opinions with us so that we can ensure that we are meeting your expectations for your children at our school.  I spoke on a number of topics, which I have outlined below and then we moved into whānau giving us some feedback, which you can find collated below.

Attendance
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From this information, we can see that our students at Panmure District School have a higher percentage of students attending on a regular basis than the national average.
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It is pleasing to note that we have no male students with less than 75% attendance.  We can also see that we have very few female students who attend 85% or less in comparison with the national average.  When we compare our whole school, our regular attendance is much higher than other Decile 2 schools in New Zealand.  We also have a lot less absenteeism that other Decile 2 schools.
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It is pleasing to see that we have no Māori or Pasifika students with less than 75% of attendance.  We also have no Middle Eastern, Latin American and African students with less than 85% of attendance.  When we compare Panmure District School to the National average, our students are attending school at a higher rate. 
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We are doing really well with our attendance so far this year!!!  Let’s keep it up.  Thank you for ensuring your child is coming to school every day.  We currently have only 2% of students coming late.  Thank you for ensuring your child is at school on time every day.  Let’s continue to ensure that we are beating the national average.

Achievement

At the beginning of this year we tested our students in reading, writing, maths and science.  When we analysed our data we noticed the following trends:

· Maths – 50% of our students achieved lower than the average for their age.  Of that 50%, there was a large proportion of Māori and Pasifika students.

· Reading – There was a large proportion of Māori and Pasifika students who achieved lower than the average for their age.  Males achieved proportionately lower than females at our school.

Working Together to Raise Achievement

· At school we are going to focus our professional learning and development on the following areas:

· Engagement and Achievement of Māori and Pasifika

· Motivating and engaging boys in reading and writing

We also have our learning support classes running in these areas. In term 1, we have been focusing on reading and writing. In term 2, we will be focusing on Maths.

Community of Learning
We are part of the Maungakiekie Community of Learning.  This is a cluster of schools made up from Ellerslie Primary School, Sylvia Park School, Stanhope Road School, Bailey Road School, One Tree Hill College and Panmure District School.  

We are working together to ensure that all of our students achieve to their full potential. Our main focuses for the next two years are: Writing, Maths, Science and Student Agency.  Student Agency is when students are able to talk about their learning.  

Home School Partnerships

Throughout this year, we will hold information evenings on English and Maths around how you can continue to support your child with their learning at home. 

We had student led conferences where we had a 91% turn out. Thank you for coming along to these meetings.  At these meetings goals were created that are individualised to your child. Discussions were also had about how you can support your child at home to reach their goal.  

Feedback

We posed a number of questions to the whānau in attendance on the evening. You can read their responses below. I also invite you to give us feedback on all or any of the topics below. You can send me an email at rwatts@panmure.school.nz or send a letter with your child to school. If you would like to come in and have a discussion with me about any of the topics, please email or make a booking by calling 09 527 7659 so that I can ensure that I have sufficient time to meet with you.

Our Curriculum – what would you like us to teach your child that is important to your culture?

· Listening skills

· Discipline and how to respect each other

· Tikanga – learning behind it

· Meaning behind teaching – why, what for, how will I use it?

· Learn about a variety of cultures, break down barriers

· Art, music, dance – parent volunteers

· Teach importance of culture

· Myths and legends

· Tradition of culture

· Respect

· Understand the cultures

· Knowledge of cultural identity

· Culture history

· Appreciate the diversity of culture

What is the ideal student?

Values and Attitudes

· Respect

· Passion

· Self-awareness

· Confident

· Communication

· Caring

· Compassionate

· Honesty

· Concern

· School first priority

· Team work

· Be positive

· Innovative

· Self esteem

· Self-control

· To know their uniqueness and the values (abilities)

· Love each other

· Integrity

Skills and Knowledge

· People skills

· Creative (innovative)

· Hard working (driven)

· Good listener

· Self-motivated

· Team work

· Punctual

· Capability

· Know their tables

· Time management

· Be organised

· Understanding each other

· Use common sense

· Effective

· Communicate

· Good attitude

· Self-discipline

· Negotiation skills

· Initiative

Reporting to parents.  School written reports.  Several examples were there for whānau to look through.  They were asked what aspects they liked about the reports, didn’t like about the reports and if there was anything else they felt we should add.

· Booklet – level child is at.  They like the current reports

· On the new reports – they like the arts and the health and PE on the back (x2)

Student led conferences

What was good?

· My son was there

· Talked about strengths and weaknesses in maths, language and writing

· Something I could help him with at home

· Time good and choosing time

· Yes student led was good because we have learnt how to help them to improve and not wait for the report to come

· Confidence builder

· Very interesting, first time experience child speaking

What didn’t you like?

· My child didn’t get to talk

· Not enough time (x3)

How can we improve for next time?

· Rotating workstations (more parents have more options of time)

· More time

· Encourage more parents to get involved in school programmes

· Increase the days and time to engage more students and staff about work in school

What do you like about Panmure District School?

· Small, close group of children

· New ideas from new principal

· Great communication

· The amount of homework sent home is good

· Group interaction

· Communication between parents, students and staff

· Attendance is great

· Behaviour is great

What don’t you like about Panmure District School?

· Not enough homework

· No open learning spaces/environment

· Lack of student equipment

Ideas for the future.

· Fundraising e.g. fair…

· More homework

· After school care

· Breakfast club

· Gala days

· Send apps home for parents to share with students

· Safety protocols for students when walking home

· Encourage student participation in school sports and outside activities

How can we get more whānau involved?

· Gala days and bake sales – get to know other whānau and familiarise ourselves with each other to make us more confident

· Cooking classes – parent volunteers (sell baking for fundraising)

· Tutorials – extra lessons for children who are struggling

· Additional classes

· Homework club – access to tutors

· Know parents timetable and how you can compromise with them

· “Fun”

· Whānau to be more comfortable with themselves, parent support

· Resources will draw whānau interest to get involved

· Technology improvement will interest whānau

· Make learning experiences exciting and fun to encourage whānau participation

· Make it easier to see the teacher with a complaint (how can we give feedback as we feel bad saying it) e.g. asking for more homework (don’t want to tell the teacher how to do their job)

· Happier for teacher to ring, email, text to come and talk about progress

What information/learning would you like from us?

· What whānau learning at school every day

· Behaviour and progress at school

· Homework given every day – sometimes the homework is done in one day (what will they learn the other days), change the books more regularly, my daughter is memorising text

· Homework – include spelling, timetables, reading and maths to be done each night

· Student performance – progress made, identify where your child is tracking

· Parents – book to sign after their homework

· Homework

If you are able to get involved in our school in any way, please contact us and let us know.  Some ideas of how you could get involved – sports, music, homework club/after school care, in class support, breakfast club or perhaps you have an idea for something else.

SEVEN SHARP





TONIGHT ON CHANNEL ONE AT 7PM OUR SCHOOL WILL BE ON SEVEN SHARP PROGRAMME. 





MAKE SURE TO TUNE IN TO SEE OUR JUNIOR STUDENTS READING WITH OUR NANAS FROM SIR EDMUND HILLARY RETIREMENT VILLAGE WHO VISIT US EACH MONDAY AND TUESDAY MONRNING. 
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